ASCC Apr ’05 Club Meeting Minutes – 12Apr05 @ Dooley’s Burnside.

The meeting was called to order at 7:45 pm, with 17 people attending.

Membership – Umberto reported that he was up to date, until tonight, when he has received some more.  With the new ones tonight, we are at 42 members.  There will likely be lots more joining at the first Slalom on May 8th.

Financial – Brian reported we have $6303.21 in our account at this time.  He has written cheques to Chris Sidler for Checkpoint, Ian Pearce for Rally fees, and Nancy Allard for AGM room expenses.

Rally – Ian reported that he has received the new CARS Rulebook.  The last Autocross event is to be held on April 24th, at Scotia Speedworld.  The last event held had excellent conditions.  There will be a charity rally for “Wee Care”, organized by BAC, called the April Foolishness Rally.  ASCC is looking at an October Regional Rally, in a new area this year.

Solo – Marc was away the last two meetings.  ASCC has bought a digital sound level meter & batteries, so we can be sure that we are not too loud at our events, so we don’t lose lots.  Walter suggested doing all cars at the beginning of the year, and then do random checks afterwards.  Kevin suggested we also need to know what the municipality allows.  

We need to confirm our lots for the early events.  Ian asked Walter if maybe we could have an event on a weekday night, when AMP wouldn’t get any revenue, at a reduced price.

New Business – We discussed our meeting rooms.  We are going to continue to meet here at Dooly’s until further notice.  Walter said they aren’t taking any bookings for Stadacona until June 14th.

Brian Jarvis read that Dave Hull was going to the Nationals as an event Steward.  

AMP – Walter reported that Ted, the excavator operator, has been up to the track a lot.  Walter gave a report of the work going on there.  There will be a work party held April 23-24th.  Information will be posted on the website.

Bill pleaded for  Solo people could come  out to Marshall at either a car or bike event, or do work at the work parties, so there is better representation for us.  There is a dire need for marshalls at AMP.   Gordon Sleigh suggested that it be posted on the discussion forum on the ARMS site.  The bikers state that if you marshall for 4 events, you get a free riders school.  If you marshall at a Car event, you get a discount at a lapping day.

Race – Bill reported again, WE NEED MARSHALLS.  There is a tuning & test day on May 23rd, Victoria day, from 9 until dark.  They will alternate between racecars, and streetcars.  The drivers school is during the May race weekend.  The lapping days will be held on the Saturday of a Race Weekend, with the exception of the May & August weekends, which have schools scheduled. We also discussed food concessions on AMP.


Old Business – Kevin asked about an electronic board for Solo results.  Umberto reported that they cost between $1500 & $2000.  Walter had suggested that checking with Blu Vandaalen about prices and availablity.

ASCC’s 50th anniversary is this year, and Brian & Gordon are trying to make a plan to do a DVD multimedia presentation for the event.  They would like to collect items through the year and have it ready for our AGM.

Corey had told Bill that he wasn’t happy having to change all the results in the archives.

Kevin and Gordon will get Chris Rizuto and look at revamping our website.

Swap shop was held.

There was a motion to adjourn at 9:15 by Ian Pearce, and seconded by Jay Barthelotte.



Chris Ward


